   [image: image1.png]



COOPER FARMS

INNOVATIVE SEC. IV

COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION, INC.

March 24, 2011

Homeowner’s Association Quarterly Meeting

The Cooper Farms Innovative Sec. IV Community Association, Inc., quarterly meeting was called to order at 6:31 pm by the Board President, Jenell Barker, who welcomed all present.  The meeting was held at Okolona Christian Church on Mt. Washington Road.  Board members present were Jenell Barker, Linda Curtis, and Linda Roberts.  Bill Stout was present to represent Stout Properties.  Copies of the minutes and financials were placed on the back table with the sign-in sheet.
Secretary’s Report – Minutes from the December 9, 2010 meeting were read by Linda Curtis.  George Barker motioned and Bill Schubert seconded that the minutes be approved.  There was no discussion and the motion carried.

Treasurer's Report – Since the Treasurer, Kim Henry, works 2nd shift and was unable to attend the meeting, Jenell went over the February financials.  Total deposits were $10,327.09 and total expenditures were $13,832.82.  Balances at the end of  February are: PNC Bank checking account ending balance $14,516.60 with no outstanding checks, Citizens Union Bank $101,625.69, Chase Savings $15,434.91, Fifth Third Securities Govt. Bond $15,266.26, Chase Operating Account 2,654.28 with outstanding checks totaling $5,250.95.  The total reserve fund is $132,326.86.  Pat Hagan asked about the January financials and Bill Stout explained to her that she could see what those were by looking at the back of the financials.  It gives the totals for February and the year.  Jenell explained that minutes and financials from the previous month are approved at the following month’s Board meeting and posted immediately on the website.  George Barker motioned and Charlene Salsman seconded that the Treasurer’s Report be accepted.  There was no further discussion and the motion carried.

Past Dues – Jenell went over the past due accounts.  There are 14 accounts past due.  Of those, nine are over $500 and five under.  The past due accounts through the end of February totaled $19,789.13.  It was noted that past due amounts totaling $7,726.00 were received in March.  
Committee Report – All townhouse numbers have been painted except nine.  Jenell will check on the paint that was used and she and Kim will finish the remaining nine.
Unfinished Business –

Proof of Insurance Forms – Jenell did not have the current totals but will run the report and be back out trying to get all of them.

Master Policy – Several Board members have been trying to contact homeowners who did not return their forms to Stout Properties.  So far we have forty yes and fifteen no votes.  It was noted that we have six rental units now.
Audit for 2010 – New quotes will be requested from CPA firms in May so that a 2010 review can be done this year to comply with our governing documents.  Jenell asked anyone who knows of a CPA firm they would like to recommend to give her their name.
2011 Board Members – Jenell introduced the Board members for 2011 as Jenell Barker – President, Linda Roberts – Vice President, Linda Curtis – Secretary, and Kim Henry – Treasurer.  Jenell stated that the Assistant Director position is still open and asked that anyone interested please submit a bio.
New Business
Management Company – Stout Properties was chosen as the management company for the next year. 

Tree Removal/Replacement – Kim is in the process of obtaining bids for the removal of all dead trees and limbs on our side of the fence at the rear of the townhomes.  Anything hanging over on our side of the fence can be removed.  So far homeowners have been lucky that they have been spared the expense of trees or limbs falling on their homes since with the current homeowners insurance, they are responsible for acts of nature.  Jenell is getting bids for the removal and replacement of dead trees and shrubs that did not survive this past winter.  Only one quote has been received so far.  Jenell will be meeting with Valley Crest tomorrow about ten dead trees.  Mr. and Mrs. Kiser and Mr. and Mrs. Hagan have volunteered to plant roses where the two dead firs were removed in the circle on Casey Place.  They will make sure the roses take hold and then it will be up to the community to take care of them.  
Townhomes Balconies – The four balconies on the townhomes are in bad shape and will be expensive to repair.  Jenell said she would like to have opinions on removing them instead of replacing them.  Pat Hagan and Bill Schubert stated they thought it should be up to those four homeowners.  There was some discussion as  their not being 36"  which is the code for safety railing.  It was agreed that these are for decoration only.

Lawn Care – Jenell stated that on March 11, 2011,  ValleyCrest spread pellets for pre emergent crabgrass with fertilizer mixed in.  Pat Hagan wanted to know what they are going to do about the bare spots.  Bill Schubert said they need to spray instead of  using pellets and Marcella Early said a lot of it went on the street.  Jenell will talk to them about it.

Cracked Sidewalks – Jenell asked anyone with a crack in their sidewalk to send her a note.  They will be filled with silicone which is not pretty but will repair them.  Mr. Besser said his sidewalk has dropped.  Jenell said this has been going on for a long time and has never been addressed.  Joan Marcum wanted to know if she can put down artificial turf  on her patio.  Jenell said for her to send a note asking for approval.  There was some discussion about her using other covering for the patio area.  
Ballots – Jenell said that due to space constraints  ballots should be destroyed after the following homeowners meeting.  This would allow anyone wanting to see them  have a chance to do so.  Pat Hagan wants them kept until the first meeting of the next year.  Jenell said she did not see any reason to keep them for that length of time and if anyone had a question or concern, they could get it addressed before the next homeowner meeting.
Open Floor – There was discussion about the grass needing to be cut now.   Bill Stout says that grass is usually cut starting after April 1.  Jenell advised that the representative from Valley Crest visits the community every week to look around and advises of any problems he notices.  Pat said a friend of hers commented that the entrance looks worse than it ever has.  The pansies never did anything.  It was noted that this was due to the bad weather we had this past winter.  Bill Schubert reminded everyone that the house washing will be done soon and would cost $110 again this year.  It would cover the siding, windows, shutters, entrance, sidewalk, and patio.  There was a lot of discussion about the snow/ice removal and lack of it.  Several people want ice pretreatment.  Jenell noted we could have whatever we are willing to pay for but it will be expensive to do much more than we are now doing.  If we are willing to pay more in dues we can have more services.  It was suggested that we get the entrance/exit intersection pre treated.  Jenell will check on this by getting a quote on the cost.
With no further business to come before the homeowners, the meeting was adjourned at 7:28 pm.      

Respectfully submitted by Linda Curtis, Secretary, April 12, 2011.
